## Chairpersons report of meeting of Strategic Policy Committee 2-

## Transportation Policy/Mobility Management and Water Services held on Thursday 9th May 2024

- Chairman Cllr. Matt Doran informed the meeting that this is his final SPC2 meeting as he is retiring.
- Seamus Kavanagh confirmed a query which arose from the previous meeting with regards to Disability Parking Bays and confirmed 186 in total in the Municipal Districts
- Tim Butler presented the Speed Limit Review on all roads.
- Seamus Kavanagh presented in relation to the ongoing and planned capital works in Kilkenny.
- David O Brien presented the URDF Projects in South Kilkenny schemes and outlined what stages the projects were at with regard to The South – North Access Road & Greenway Connectivity, N29 Port Road and the sustainable links in Ferrybank.

Meeting concluded and the next SPC meeting will be confirmed once the new members of the Council will be elected.